
Interruption of RER A between Nation and Val de Fontenay from August 9 to 18, 2023 

 
From Wednesday August 9 to Friday August 18 2023 (included), the RER A line will be closed 

for works between the Nation and Val de Fontenay stations. Replacement shuttles managed 
by RATP will operate throughout the day, and trains will still go to the Marne-la-Vallée – 

Chessy station from Val de Fontenay. 
 

If you plan to visit Disneyland Paris during this period, we advise you to plan a slight 
extension of your journey time or to favor another means of transportation. 

 
To come by public transportation to Disneyland Paris, several options are available: 

 
Bus Shuttles Château de Vincennes (Metro Line 1) <> Val de Fontenay (operated by RATP) 

A replacement bus service will be set up from the Metro Line 1 Station Chateau de 
Vincennes to Val de Fontenay where the RER A continues its normal service towards Marne-

la-Vallée – Chessy station. Buses will be scheduled every 3 minutes during the peak hours. 
Outside these hours, the frequency will vary between 5 and 20 minutes.  

 

RER E from Paris until Val de Fontenay  
To reach the Val de Fontenay station, where the RER A continues its normal service to 

Marne-La-Vallée – Chessy, you can use the RER E, accessible from Paris in particular from 
Haussmann St Lazare. 

 
Note that in the evening, the last RER E departing to Paris will leave Val de Fontenay around 

10:30 p.m. on weekdays, and around 11 p.m. on the weekend of August 12-13. 
 

Find more information about the works and replacement shuttles, please visit the RATP 
website 

 

https://www.ratp.fr/en/rer-a-travaux
https://www.ratp.fr/en/rer-a-travaux

